
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

December 8th, 2020
The Stark County Board met remotely and in the Courthouse for the December 8th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Loane, Nowlan, Bush, and Curry physically present, and Howes virtually present. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Nowlan led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.

A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the November 10th, 2020 meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the November 25th special meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
This portion of the meeting was adjourned with a motion from Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye. County Clerk Hollis took over the meeting to seat new board member Mr. McMillen and to seek nominations for Chairman of the Board.  Mr. Nowlan nominated Alan Curry as the Chairman of the Board with a second from Mr. Loane. After no discussion, Mr. Howes moved to close the nominations.  The vote was 5 ayes, 0 nays & 1 abstain. Alan Curry will be Chairman of the Stark County Board for a term of two years.

Chairman Curry then resumed control of the meeting and asked for nominations for Vice-Chairman.  Board member Mr. Nowlan nominated Kari Bush for Vice Chairman of the Board and it was seconded by Mr. Loane. After no discussion, Mr. McMillen moved to close the nominations. The vote was 5 ayes, 0 nays & 1 abstain.  Kari Bush will be Vice Chairman of the board for a term of two years.

Chairman Curry resumed the December 8th board meeting and asked for a roll call. Roll call shows Loane, Nowlan, Bush, McMillen & Curry physically present and Howes virtually present. Chairman Curry established a quorum was present and the meeting continued.
Committee Reports

1) Police-Mrs. Bush reported there was a period on December 8th that the phones in the Sheriff’s Office were not working due to the internet being down.  There was a lack of communication from Mid-Century to the Sheriff that this was happening.  Mid-Century was contacted and going forward this should not be an issue. 
2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-Mrs. Bush thanked the Stark County OEM for doing a great job and praised the benefit of our intergovernmental agreement with Henry County.
4) Judicial-None

5) Building/Grounds-Mr. Curry noted that the bill for the drawings commissioned for a potential new building will be paid out of the income generated from Mr. Howes attending UCCI meetings. 
6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan gave a brief overview of the highway report in the absence of Mr. Giffin.  He reported that the new truck is back, progress is being made on the new building project and the Duncan Road paperwork has been completed. 
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Chairman Curry inquired on the update to the employee handbook that has been in progress.  Mrs. Bush will reach out to former board member Mrs. Shipp to acquire the necessary paperwork needed to complete the project. 
9) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. A motion was made by Mrs. Bush with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report. She highlighted funds that had exceeded their projected income.  The salaries for the Sheriff’s Office ended the year $41,665 over budget and this was attributed to overtime.  Stark County OEM attending remotely asked to address this issue.  He notified the board that he is submitting $25,000 of the overage for reimbursement to the CARES Grant.  There was a coding error in the County Clerk’s budget that has been fixed.  Penalties and interest were over budget due to an error correction from 2017 that the auditors found. Lastly, juvenile housing was significantly under budget due to the use of ankle monitoring. 
Sheriff's Report-None
New Business

1) A resolution was presented to appoint Duane Daum to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  Mr. Nowlan made the motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to appoint Robert Mueller to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  Mrs. Bush made the motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.

3) A resolution was presented to approve the State’s Attorney Appellate Prosecutor Fee.  Mr. Nowlan made the motion to approve the resolution and was seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.

4) A resolution was presented to approve the calendar year 2021 meeting dates. There were 2 options presented for approval.  After some discussion option 2 was deemed the preference.  Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the second resolution option and was seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Old Business

1) After a review of the Code Red/OnSolve contract by State’s Attorney Campion, it was decided that the County was responsible for payment of the bill. This final payment will fulfill all Contractual obligations and the contract has been canceled by the Stark County OEM.  Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve payment with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Before adjournment Chairman Curry informed the board of a request from the Highway Department to be paid for unused vacation days. This led to a discussion of the employee handbook and the need for clarification on employee vacations.  The board will work on this revision to the handbook and it will be on the agenda for possible action next month. 
At 7:32 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Bush to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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